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November 8, 2002

Mr. Angel Lopez Solanas






Head, Standards and Documentation Service

World Intellectual Property Organization

34, chemin des Colombettes

1211 Geneva 20

SWITZERLAND

Dear Mr. Lopez Solanas:

The Task Force on WIPO standards and IPC Reform has concluded its deliberations regarding changes to WIPO Standard ST.8 to a point where the expertise of the Electronic Data Processing and Exchange Standards Task Force (EDPES Task Force) will be useful and necessary.

The Task Force on WIPO standards and IPC Reform requests that you forward the concerns listed below to the EDPES Task Force and request they begin work on this task as soon as possible.  If at all possible, first comments from the EDPES Task Force should be provided at the next meeting in Geneva of the Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG).  

The cooperation of WIPO and the EDPES Task Force on this matter is extremely important due to the importance of this task.  IPC classification codes are an essential added value to patent documents.  

The EDPES Task Force is requested to consider the Project Brief for this task and the draft revision 5 of ST.8 attached and the impact these changes might have on the standards, which are under its competence.  It is expected that the EPDES Task Force will come up with the necessary revisions of these standards.

Considering the timing of these changes, I would like to recall that the new version of the IPC will come into force on January 2005, but that all changes must be ready by July 2004.  Any further progress in the preparations for the Reformed IPC will significantly depend upon the recommendations of the EDPES Task Force after it considers the detailed impacts on the electronic standards, databases and search systems. 

Please let me know if you or the EDPES Task Force needs further information or clarification with regard to this request.

Respectfully submitted on behalf of the Task Force on WIPO standards and IPC Reform,
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Marc KRIER

Director Applied Research and Development

P. D. Documentation, DG1

European Patent Office
[End of Appendix III and of document]

